23 May 2000

Dear Editor, [Belfast Telegraph]
As 22 May passed the traditional picket at the gates of Stormont was conspicuously absent.  Normally a group of community workers, peace activists and members of the NI Women’s Coalition would have gathered to call on politicians to stop their delaying tactics and implement the Good Friday Agreement immediately and in its entirety.  Perhaps the removal of the elegant ornamental gates and their replacement with retractable security barriers – to deal with the threat of terrorism – confused or worried them.  

Yet the passing of this date without decommissioning was the most conspicuous breach of the Agreement since it was signed and nary a protest.  It has thus expired by virtue of no disarmament occurring before the deadline.  Up to now the Unionists were verbally beaten black and blue every time they slowed down on implementing the concessions made in April 1998.  But not a squeak is now uttered by the erstwhile demonstrators. Maybe they accept that the Agreement is void although the articles implemented so far will take decades to digest even without a return to devolved government.

With the Agreement nullified by the failure “to achieve the decommissioning of all paramilitary arms within two years following endorsement in referendums North and South” the 1998 vote no longer has validity and another is now required before any further changes are brought about.

Yours sincerely

Jeff Dudgeon 

(Written for hopeful publication before the Unionist Council meeting but only appeared Friday 2 June - less the sentence in bold.)

